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5 
CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Good morning. My name is 

presentative Dan Clark. And I am the Chairman of the 

idiciary Committee, Subcommittee on Courts. And today is 

e time and place advertised for the public hearing on 

•use Bill 1980, which has been sponsored by Representative 

iss Stairs. 

I want to thank everybody for attending the 

ibcommittee hearing. And as — as counsel becomes seated, 

iy, we'll have them participate in the hearing and 

itroduce themselves. Also, after Representative Stairs 

Lkes his comments, he's certainly welcome to join us for 

ie rest of the — rest of the hearing. 

So I have reviewed the bill. And the analysis 

.11 not take any of your thunder, Representative Stairs. 

• with that, why, if you'd like to present your testimony 

» us, why, we'd certainly appreciate it. 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: Thank you, 

spresentative Clark. I appreciate you inviting me to 

sstify to the Subcommittee on, I think, some very 

iportant legislation. So — and also appreciate 

>ur — your good taste. 

Oftentimes, we meet in Harrisburg, which we do 

Lve a very lovely capitol. But it's nice to get out maybe 

>t quite to the hinterlands but certainly to see other 

irts of Pennsylvania and to be here today in Hershey. So 
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6 
tank you for giving me this chance to be with you. I'd 

.ke to talk a few moments. 

And of course, there will be some presenters 

iter on to further — maybe give further details. But I'm 

>t a lawyer. So I'm going to be talking, and there will 

! some nonlawyer talk. So we can — maybe I'll need some 

sople to follow up and to clarify the legalese of what I'm 

rying to do. 

So I hope you can bear with me. And I'm glad 

lat this bill is in your Committee because if we need any 

>rk done on it or any fine-tuning, we are the people that 

m do it. But first I would like to say that, you 

low — and I speak for myself — I don't have to worry 

robably about my name or my image being used to sell a 

roduct. 

I'm not — I'm not a famous person. And most 

I us are not famous. So to the average person, this is 

sally something that doesn't pertain to them. But I 

i — I am referring to celebrities in our midst. And, you 

low, Pennsylvania over the years has — we're a very 

>rtunate state. 

We have many people who have been born in 

jnnsylvania who have gone on to become quite famous. I 

low each one of us from our hometown can list a number of 

unes. Two people come to my mind that really encouraged 
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7 
to introduce this legislation. 

And two names that I think we all probably are 

are of in Pennsylvania quite well is Arnold Palmer and 

e Paterno. So — but I'm not just thinking of these two 

ople or many other famous Pennsylvanians. But I have a 

eling that somewhere out there as we speak today, there's 

me young child growing up or some young adult who's going 

be the next famous person. 

So I'm looking for the future of our — of our 

ate and the future heroes and the celebrities that 

nnsylvania's going to produce. And my concern is that 

thout legislation like this, their likeness or their 

mes can be used to endorse products that, you know, 

at's against their wishes or without compensation. 

So House Bill 1980, it does very simply state 

at if a celebrity is misused to endorse a product without 

mission or payment, that person — or even — even more 

portant, maybe that famous person is deceased. And this 

probably where you may have it more than if they're 

ill living. Their estate can protect their name and stop 

e commercial exploitation and, of course, seek damages. 

Now, this — this right of action to do this 

es not exist in current law. I don't think the Judicial 

de in Pennsylvania really anticipated a person — and 

11 use the word stealing a name or a likeness and, to be 
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8 
lite frank, to hawk products. And so I think special 

otections are needed. 

So this bill, House Bill 1980, it spells out 

te crime of publishing a name or image for commercial 

irposes. Now — and of course, without the consent of the 

srson or their estate. And it specifies legal procedures 

ir a person to protect — to protect their name. 

And I think this is becoming more complex as 

! see the increase of the Internet and other televised 

idia to kind of misrepresent celebrities for advertising 

irposes. Now, I guess you could say there's a TV event, 

tether it be a sports event, and the TV cameras scan the 

owd and there's a famous person in the midst. 

And obviously, the — the announcer says Arnie 

Llmer or some individual is in the crowd. This certainly 

:empts that. I think that's part of the First Amendment, 

id there's no endanger. It's just when you're trying to, 

; I say the word, kind of, say, hawking products or 

tiling products that I think there's a problem. 

So it does allow for that introduction to be 

.lowed. But the endorsement of the products is where I 

link we have to have — we'd have to draw the line then. 

id — and of course, the — we know that advertising today 

s we see advertising, when a product is — is on the 

:reen and it is a celebrity or a famous person is the one 
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9 
tat says I use this product or I endorse this product, you 

iowf this does increase sales. 

So there's that desire to get the famous 

srson's name with a product. And I have to really think 

: John Wayne. When I was a small kid, John Wayne was kind 

: an icon of the westerns and American youngsters. And, 

>u know, just recently, through the technology we have 

>day, his face, his body being dubbed in the commercial. 

And, you know, I'm sure his — his estate and 

.s heirs are, you know, really beside themselves to see 

tybe Mr. Wayne being exploited, in my mind, in that way. 

> really, I think it's more than just monetary reasons 

lat this legislation should be introduced. 

But in this day and age, how does one go about 

> protect their good name? And I think that's more 

lportant than the — the monetary thing and, of course, 

rotecting your good name when somebody wants to advertise 

product that they may disagree with or they would never 

idorse. 

Another example I'd like to use, Charlie 

laplin. And I was not aware of this till I had done some 

isearch and found this. But there was a dispute 

stween — it would be his estate obviously, Charlie 

laplin being deceased — Charlie Chaplin and the Israeli 

itional Lottery. 

TROUTMAN REPORTING SERVICE 
(570) 622-6850 



10 
And I'm told that Mr. Chaplin was opposed to 

mbling and his estate did not want the Israeli Lottery or 

y other gambling institution to use his name to attract 

stomers. And of course, a very intense legal struggle 

me out of this between the Israeli — Israeli Supreme 

urt. And they wrote in Chaplin's favor regarding his 

aracter of the Little — of the Little Tramp. 

So — so, you know, this had to be drawn out 

rough many years of court proceedings. But so this 

gislation, I think, would give Pennsylvania a role like 

me other recent states, California and Ohio. And this 

gislation's patterned pretty much after that of Florida 

id would certainly, I think, strike a fair balance on the 

blic's right to know, the media's right to present 

[formation, and also protect the individual from 

ploitation, particularly when they're deceased, to have 

leir image and their good name altered in a great — in a 

:eat way. 

So without a judicial remedy, I think we could 

ive this type of abuse occurring in Pennsylvania. And I 

link we want to protect our favorite sons and daughters 

id keep them in high esteem and not let anyone, for 

.nancial reasons or for other reasons, tarnish their image 

tless they or their estate agree to have this done. And I 

link that would be their perfect right. 
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So I appreciate, Mr. Chairman, your giving me 

te opportunity to speak in front of this Subcommittee. 

id I know that with the legal staff and the members of the 

idiciary Committee having a legal background, that they 

.n maybe mold this legislation. 

And as with any legislation, there's always 

lings need to be done, need to be changed and need to be 

.eared up and to fine-tune it. And I would hope that — I 

.ve you this bill, which I think is in pretty good shape 

» begin with. But certainly, as we work with other groups 

rying to make it better to something we can make a statute 

i our Commonwealth. So thank you very much. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you, Representative 

:airs, particularly for bringing this matter to our 

/tention. As I reviewed this, I sort of thought that it 

is common sense and decency for people not to abuse other 

sople's names and identity, whether they be alive or dead. 

But, you know, maybe for us to clarify that 

id put that into statute is certainly something that we 

int to look at and do. One thing that I want to help you 

it with is you didn't mention the stable of good pro 

larterbacks that came from Western Pennsylvania. And, you 

LOW, you might want to mention those gentlemen — 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: That's right. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: — as you promote this 
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12 
gislation. 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: Well, we have a very 

oud tradition in this state. And athletics is no 

ception. And particularly Southwestern Pennsylvania has 

oduced a long string of quarterbacks. And I'm sure 

ere's some young boy out there throwing the 

11 — football through a tower out in the backyard or 

mething getting ready to be the next great quarterback. 

So we have many fine athletes as well as 

ople in the arts and other professions, too. So it's not 

st for those who have — who have a famous name but also 

oking at those who will be famous soon. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: And with that, I'll ask 

e gentleman from Western Pennsylvania, the Democrat 

airman of the Subcommittee on Courts, to introduce 

mself. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: I'm Frank Dermody 

om Allegheny County. 

MR. PRESKI: Brian Preski, Chief Counsel to 

ie Committee. 

MS. KUHR: I'm Beryl Ruhr. I'm counsel to the 

nority on the Committee. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: All right. And once 

rain, Representative Stairs, we thank you and welcome you 
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13 
REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: And I'll join you in a 

ment then. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Sure. Oh, excuse me, 

ss. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: Just two questions, 

ss. Easy, easy. You mentioned there are other states 

o have similar laws in place. Can you review those with 

again? 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: Yes. I'm told there's 

obably about 25 or 30 states that have laws of this type. 

e most recent I understand — I can be corrected on 

is — is California. And of course, California's kind of 

igue because there are obviously many more celebrities 

cause of the native Californian's or people that moved 

ere. 

So it's probably really acute in that state to 

that. But they tried to balance in California, you 

ow, the rights of the media and the press and so forth as 

11 as the rights of the individual. Ohio was a recent 

ate. And as I said, we're patterned after Florida. 

So I don't know how long Florida's laws have 

en in existence, but I think we're pretty much — this 

gislation is pretty much after Florida. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: Thank you. I just 

nt to also commend you on at least starting the ball 
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14 
lling here. I think our — everybody's right to privacy 

at risk these days. The Internet, while a beautiful and 

nderful thing and an economic generator and all those 

ings, very educational tool for our children and for all 

us also, it's susceptible to abuse, particularly on 

ople's identity. 

As you know, I was just in a little ruckus 

th the Allegheny County Board of Assessors where they're 

assessing Allegheny County and publishing a picture of 

eryone's house. So not only celebrities' pictures but a 

cture of their house would be available on the Internet. 

And that's a whole other issue; however, 

ey're all related. And I think it's that issue of 

[entity, theft and everything else that's out there that 

i have to wrestle with. So I wish us all luck on kind of 

inging this to a solution. Thanks, Jess. 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: The next individual to 

ovide testimony before the Committee is Angela Hoyt. She 

i the Director of State Government Affairs for the Motion 

cture Association. You can feel free to correct me on 

e pronunciation of your name. 

MS. HOYT: Hoyt. No, that's easy. Actually, 

want to reiterate my thanks for you holding this in 

xshey. I have very fond childhood memories of being 
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15 
ire. So it's kind of fun to be back. Good morning, Mr. 

lairman — I should say Chairman Clark. I know you're 

:re. 

I'm Angela Hoyt, as you said, with the Motion 

.cture Association. I'm Director of State Legislative 

fairs. On behalf of Jack Valenti and the Motion Picture 

isociation members, Disney, MGM, Paramount, Sony, Fox, 

tiversal and Warner Brothers, I want to thank you for the 

•portunity to be here. 

We have a couple of amendments that I want to 

:plain the need for in order to have our support for this 

igislation. We support the intent of House Bill 1980 to 

rotect living and deceased personalities from commercial 

[ploitation without consent. 

As you know, our companies produce and 

.stribute motion pictures and other audiovisual material 

tat are expressive works, not considered commercial 

roducts. House Bill 1980 as drafted does not include 

>ecific exemptions for audiovisual works, which we 

sspectfully suggest you adopt. Newspapers, news, and 

roadcasts are exempt. 

And I know Representative Stairs had made 

.lustration of that when you're talking about the — a 

isketball game and showing scenes. We're merely adding 

idiovisual works to that. All of these are considered 
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16 
pressive works protected by the First Amendment. 

The goal of our proposed amendments is to make 

ear motion pictures and television programs are exempt 

om unwarranted legal claims that could have a chilling 

feet on story-telling. We believe the sponsors of the 

gislation did not intend to burden the production of 

diovisual works in the state with unnecessary legal 

aims. 

And we appreciate the Committee's 

nsideration of our proposed amendments. We respectfully 

bmit that without our proposed amendments, House Bill 

80 may unnecessarily burden the creative process and may 

ymie the development of some kinds of motion pictures in 

nnsylvania. 

And I don't know if you're aware that most 

icently, Wonder Boys, which is out in the theatres now, 

s filmed here in Pennsylvania. In essence, the proposed 

.ght of publicity bill would require producers to seek 

•rmission or face unwarranted lawsuits from the living or 

drs of deceased personalities to use their name, 

.keness, or image in any motion picture or television 

ogram. 

For example, we do not think the sponsors 

itended our companies to seek permission from the heirs of 

jmmy Hoffa to tell a story about the famous union leader. 
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17 
iking movies is perhaps the riskiest business in the 

irld. It costs approximately $55 million per picture. 

If this bill becomes law, the risk of legal 

aims could rise significantly. And just as an aside, one 

: the things in movie making, when you're laying out $55 

.llion for a movie, you want to recoup that cost as soon 

; possible. 

And if you have legal claims standing in the 

iy, it's going to be a long time before that gain is 

salized. And so that's why we want to limit the liability 

> front. We believe our proposed amendments help to 

xike the proper balance against unauthorized use of a 

iceased personality's image in commercial products and 

Lvertisements, at the same time protecting the use of 

tose images in motion pictures and television programs. 

We understand and support laws that would 

rotect any Pennsylvanian whose persona has commercial 

Llue, and our amendments do not affect that safeguard you 

sek. Our amendments protect producers and distributors of 

>tion pictures and television productions from unnecessary 

id unwarranted litigation. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you. 

MS. HOYT: I'd be happy to discuss amendments 

: if you have any questions. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Do we have those 
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18 
lendments? 

MR. PRESKI: Yes. 

MS. HOYT: I believe you have them right 

ere. And I also have a — I have a list of the states, 

: you wanted them, in terms of who has rights of publicity 

i each of the states and the different types of rights of 

blicity that those states are, if you care to have that 

i well. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Okay. Are your — do your 

lendments come from any of those? 

MS. HOYT: Yes. Actually, our amendments, as 

spresentative Stairs said, came from the Ohio statute that 

i got enacted last year. And they — they had the same 

dng initially. And they incorporated our amendments 

icause they recognize the expressive works were protected 

r the First Amendment. 

And they fall in the same category as news, 

iwspapers, and things like that. So they did that also in 

ilifornia and Ohio. I'm trying to think. Those are the 

>st recent. In my tenure there, I haven't seen any 

.hers. But I know there have — there are 11 states that 

Lve statutes that recognize right of publicity for 

iceased individuals. 

Five have statutes for living individuals, and 

Lother 10 labeled privacy but recognize a publicity right. 
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19 
id I can get you those if you want. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Now, just what are 

diovisual works? Are they sound tracks? Or give me some 

amples. 

MS. HOYT: Anything like MTV videos, music 

.deos, any movies, television, any production — trailers, 

lings like that. It just encompasses the whole breadth of 

ichnology now and in the future also. DVDs, I mean, 

ivthing that — 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: And your amendment 

•uld — would do what, exempt those items — 

MS. HOYT: What we're saying in the language 

iat we're recommending on page 2 is to strike the 

inguage. The problem that we saw in the one section that 

! wanted to delete on page 2 was getting the actual 

tnsent from the heirs. And that's where the issue comes 

i . 

I mean, our — our companies are very 

>nservative. I mean, they air on the side of 

>nservatives because they want to make sure that they're 

>t going to have any litigation and legal claims and 

tings like that. 

So they would probably go and seek that where 

tere's a borderline whether or not they should do a story 

: something like that. And they do that more often than 
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20 
t. But under the First Amendment, we already have the 

isting rights because those expressive works are included 

. the First Amendment protection. 

So we're just saying that we don't want to 

ve to go to the heirs to get their consent because 

rhaps if there's a story, it could be an unflattering 

ory about something or you're portrayed in a light that 

u didn't perform a certain task when — if you've seen 

e movie — I know you said you don't go to movies. 

But Forrest Gump was an Academy Award-winning 

vie. And Forrest Gump shook hands with three Presidents. 

Paramount had to go to the heirs of the Presidents, to 

nd out who are the actual bona fide heirs of those 

esidents to get the actual permission, it's going to be a 

ttle difficult. 

And let's say they didn't — they didn't want 

leir President shaking hands with Forrest Gump but you're 

tiling a story and to put it in a historical perspective, 

»u want to show that shaking hands with the President, it 

.ves you a time era and things like that. 

So that's what — we don't want to have to get 

>nsent for those because they feel that that's a 

:ory-telling. It's like a newspaper article. You're 

riting an article about it. It's all in the same 

Ltegory. 
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So that's why we just want to delete that 

ction that asks — says consent. And then the 

:empt — it exempts the — all the audiovisual works. And 

I said, this language was done in Ohio and in 

.lifornia. 

And as Representative Stairs has said, 

.lifornia has infinitely more celebrities out there that 

Ley're trying to protect. And the commercial exploitation 

I just as much. And just to give you some background, 

iat happened in California was Fred Astaire's widow 

Ld — they had used a similar thing. 

He had movie videos that — dance videos or 

imething. And it had gotten out of hand of who was 

itting that and the royalties and things like that. And 

ie wasn't getting what she thought were proper royalties. 

id one of the things that I think people get confused is 

ten you see Fred Astaire doing the vacuum ad up on the 

tiling, that was actually — she was paid for a 

nnmercial, you know, to do that. 

It's like when Arnold Palmer is doing, you 

low, the — but those are all — they're all being paid. 

it the commercial exploitation is something that is 

itside of that because you can actually sue to go after 

tat anyway, but it's probably a lot harder without a 

:atute. 
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So we're not saying that we agree that they 

lould not be commercially exploited. But we want to have 

ose safeguards so that when we're making movies and 

levision programs and music videos, we want to have — we 

nt to know that we're not going to have people coming in 

id clogging the courts with litigation against that. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: How was Fred Astaire used 

tat caused the widow concern? 

MS. HOYT: It wasn't how he was used. 

•parently, they had given permission to a certain dance 

impany. And they — Fred Astaire teaches you how to 

nice. And somehow there was some problem with the 

•yalties that had come out of that. 

And it was not that they were using Fred 

itaire on a coffee mug or things like that. It was not 

.atant like that. It was more or less — it was — it 

icame a royalty issue. And I think it kind of snowballed 

ito other people. 

And I think it brought an awareness in 

Llifornia that yes, indeed we do need some protection 

scause you don't have — you know, you don't want, 

specially in California, to have commercial exploitation 

: these famous celebrities and things. 

And so we worked very closely. The language 

lat we worked was signed off on the Screen Actors Guild. 
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23 
i California, we worked very closely with them to make 

ire that that was something that everybody was happy with. 

id — but it wasn't a blatant commercial exploitation. It 

s more of a royalties issue with the videotapes. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Any questions? 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: Just one. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Representative Dermody. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: Thank you, Mr. 

lairman. I was just wondering, the heirs of the three 

esidents in Forrest Gump, did they receive royalties for 

te — 

MS. HOYT: No, huh-uh. No. But they do — I 

.11 tell you, we had done a story — Disney had a story, A 

.vil Action. And they were telling the story about — I 

>n't know if you're familiar with that. It was a John 

:avolta — 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: Great book. The book 

LS better than the movie. 

MS. HOYT: Right. And what happened — what 

ippened was — and one of our senior vice presidents was 

.ving in Boston because they had an issue that came up 

irelated to right of publicity, but just to give you an 

lea. The families of the victims — the producer, Scott 

idin, had gotten permission from the author of the book to 

> a movie based on the book. 
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24 
And the families of the victims said — I 

ess they — there was a representative that was a movie 

oducer, and he wanted to do a story. And there became a 

g fight over who should get the movie and who should do 

e movie. And they were going to tell different stories, 

t it was a story that should have been told. 

So they wanted to tell the story. And they 

d end up involving the families. And there was — there 

s compensation for the families and their stories and 

tings like that. So there are things that are done like 

iat. But for Forrest Gump, I don't know if Paramount went 

i the heirs. 

It's unlikely because if you think about doing 

imething like that for the History Channel or for Arts and 

itertainment Channel and things like that, it's virtually 

[possible to get those consents from people. And then you 

>n't want to face the litigation if you can't because some 

sople don't like the fact that their ancestor had some 

>rk that somebody's going to bring out so — but it's a 

;ory that may want — people may want to tell. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: Thank you. It was 

.ce that those families in A Civil Action received 

>mething anyway. 

MS. HOYT: Yeah, they did. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: All right. Thanks. 
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CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Counsel Preski. 

MR. PRESKI: Ms. Hoyt, just I guess some 

ireshold questions. I assume when each actor is in a 

ivie, they have their own deal with the studio in which 

ie delineation — or how their image from that movie is 

>ing to be sold, portrayed or used forever. 

My question is, the actor doesn't retain any 

mership over the movie or their images in the movie; but 

tat would be something that the motion picture studio I 

isume would own. Like, you used the — 

MS. HOYT: Well, it depends. 

MR. PRESKI: Forrest Gump, you used that as 

i example. I mean, when Tom Hanks signs on to do the 

>vie — 

MS. HOYT: Right. 

MR. PRESKI: — and he makes his deal — 

MS. HOYT: Right. 

MR. PRESKI: — he doesn't get then to say 

iter, You're not allowed to use my picture in the movie if 

>u ever want to play it again. I mean, that — 

MS. HOYT: No, no, no. That's implicit in 

mtracts, I mean, because then you have — I mean, there 

:e all sorts of things when you set up — I don't know how 

: was set up because a lot of the studios will set up a 

jparate production company. And then sometimes 
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iey'11 — they do all sorts of things. 

They'll sell all rights, title and interests 

id copyrights sometimes back to — from a separate 

'oduction company that they set up to do Forrest Gump or 

latever. They'll sell it back to Paramount, you know, for 

x or whatever reasons they do back and forth with 

-oduction company things. 

But you don't get — as an actor, you can't 

lally say to Paramount, I want to have my — I don't want 

• movie to ever be shown in China or in Greece or 

imething. You can't really dictate to the studio because 

lu're in that movie and, you know, it's going to run its 

>urse of video and you can't really say. 

I'm assuming when they did Toy Story, that 

LZZ Lightyear, when they did the thing for McDonald's, one 

: those things, you know, they can't say, Well, sorry. 

>u can't use Buzz Lightyear. I mean, there are things 

.ke that but — 

MR. PRESKI: Okay. Where I want to go is 

lis, is that when we talk about Forrest Gump where they 

id the pictures of the Presidents, they were at a press 

mference or some other event where the news — the news 

jople came and they captured the images. 

And then basically the studio went back to 

lose companies, I assume, bought the file footage and then 

TROUTMAN REPORTING SERVICE 
(570) 622-6850 



27 
ed it in the film. 

MS. HOYT: Uh-huh. 

MR. PRESKI: So there — I'm trying to make a 

stinction that what I see that this bill does is 

sically you don't want to take the images of Tom Hanks as 

sits on the bus stop and put some kind of commercial 

oduct next to him. Tony the Tiger, for example. And 

*s now going to use — 

MS. HOYT: Oh, and then use that? 

MR. PRESKI: — use that as a commercial, use 

at for a commercial. 

MS. HOYT: No. That is clear commercial 

ploitation without consent. 

MR. PRESKI: Right. 

MS. HOYT: That is not — because you're 

illing — if you're going to actually do a commercial, 

tat is, I believe, a commercial exploitation without 

msent. But that's — 

MR. PRESKI: Well, this is where my question 

i going. I don't mean to interrupt. But when we talked 

tout Forrest Gump and you talked about your audiovisual 

Ld the movies which you say were protected by the First 

lendment — 

MS. HOYT: Right, right. 

MR. PRESKI: — the distinction I'm trying to 
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ke is when you use the film footage of the President, 

at comes from a place where the President — or at the 

me, the President. Now his heirs — they had no 

pectation for that footage at all. It was basically 

imeone was there; they were covering an event. 

MS. HOYT: Right. 

MR. PRESKI: They were capturing an image. 

MS. HOYT: Right. 

MR. PRESKI: When Hanks does the movie, his 

sumption is — and I'll speak for him, I guess — that 

ten he's doing the movie, he assumes that when they 

pture my image on film, it's going to be for the purposes 

: this movie and then for distribution on videocassette, 

D, so on and so forth. 

What I see this bill does is this bill doesn't 

> to what you talked about, the capturing — you don't 

mt to have to go back and ask the President's heirs if 

>u can use the image. But you want to be able to go 

ick — and I think you agreed to this. You said it would 

s exploitation. 

You don't want to have Tom Hanks sitting on 

te bus stop in Forrest Gump next to Tony the Tiger hawking 

rosted Flakes. 

MS. HOYT: Right. But you would have — you 

mid go to the studio because I think the studio would 
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ive recourse, you know, with Kellogg*s or whatever it is, 

rosted Flakes. And that's for advertisement purposes. 

id I guess I see your point, that you don't anticipate 

lat Forrest Gump sitting on a bench outside of Paramount, 

lat he was going to have Tony the Tiger sitting next to 

Lm. 

But if you're Kellogg's, you know darn well 

lat Paramount is going to come after you for using that 

Lece because that's actually for a commercial. You're not 

filing a story. You're selling a product. 

MR. PRESKI: Right. And this is my next 

lestion: Who owns that piece of footage? That's owned by 

le — my assumption is it's owned by the studio. 

MS. HOYT: Right. And you would have to 

»t — you would have to get permission to use that footage 

:om the movie — 

MR. PRESKI: From the studio. 

MS. HOYT: — because you're selling a 

coduct. You're not telling a story. You're not 

aving — you're not having that Tony the Tiger on the 

Lstory Channel talking about, Well, what if Forrest Gump, 

3U know, was eating Cheerios or eating Frosted Flakes. 

MR. PRESKI: Well, this is my question: If 

lat footage is owned by the studio, does it ever get back 

? the celebrity because if the studio — if Paramount, who 
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de that picture, decides to sell that piece of footage to 

Hogg's or to anybody else, does that ever get back to — 

MS. HOYT: I would have to get back to you on 

at. I would never know if that would be an issue because 

it's — if it's a famous scene, you're saying, and they 

nt to sell that because they think that's a famous scene 

at can sell a product for them — 

MR. PRESKI: Well, think about the one with 

>hn Wayne selling beer. I mean, they took that actually 

ght out of a motion picture. 

MS. HOYT: Right. And I think if you're using 

•rneone to sell a product, that is something that you would 

ive to get permission. But it's not — you're not telling 

story. There's a difference between selling a product 

id telling a story. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: I guess a follow-up to the 

testion is, if you want to sell that product, do you go to 

te studio or do you go to the — 

MS. HOYT: The actor. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: — heirs or do you go to 

>th? 

MS. HOYT: If it's the Tom Hanks or if it's 

te John Wayne, you would go to the studio to use that 

>otage. That would be — because that's the rights, 

.tie, interest. Whoever owns the rights, title and 
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iterest to that movie because then they had 

.ready — whatever rights, whatever was done in the 

sginning, that was part of the contract with the 

slebrity. 

But that's — that's an interesting point. 

it that is clearly — if you're selling Frosted Flakes or 

raiething, that's a sale. You're not telling a story in 

.story about something. And that's where we're trying to 

ike the distinction. 

And we agree. You shouldn't be selling them 

sing Tom Hanks or anybody else to sell your Frosted Flakes 

.thout permission because you're selling a product, and 

>u're making money off that product but — 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: But there could certainly 

i a concern with the heirs of John Wayne that when he made 

tat movie, sold his rights to that motion picture, that he 

Ldn't anticipate that somebody would use that to sell 

jer, you know, 20 years from now. 

MS. HOYT: Dh-huh, uh-huh. 

MR. PRESKI: Correct. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: And then that might be a 

>ncern with them that that was never, you know, that they 

)uldn't — they couldn't have foreseen a reasonable use — 

MS. HOYT: Right. Down the road. I'm trying 

> think of an instance where they would have used — I 
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n't think of something off the top of my head. 

MR. PRESKI: You talked about the Screen 

tors Guild where they signed off on the California 

atute. 

MS. HOYT: Yeah. 

MR. PRESKI: Do you know if they've taken a 

sition on the other — the Florida or the Ohio statutes 

MS. HOYT: No. The only one we even got 

volved in — they were not — I didn't work on the Ohio 

11. My colleague did. And I know they must have worked 

th someone up there. But California, definitely we 

irked hand in hand with them daily on that. 

MR. PRESKI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Okay. We thank you very 

ich ~ 

MS. HOYT: Thanks. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: — for your testimony. 

MS. HOYT: I'd be happy to share with you the 

.st of the states with the right of publicity. I just 

ive one copy, but I can get that to you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Yes, yes. You can talk to 

rian and forward that to him. Now, the next individual to 

sstify before the Committee is Richard Wyckoff. He is the 

resident of the Pennsylvania Association of Broadcasters. 
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>od morning. 

MR. WYCKOFF: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Good 

irning, members of the Committee. My name is Richard 

ckoff. I am President of the Pennsylvania Association of 

oadcasters. We represent the free over-the-air radio and 

slevision broadcasters licensed to serve Pennsylvania. 

I appreciate this opportunity to present our 

idustry's views concerning House Bill 1980, an amendment 

* Title 42, establishing a right of action for the 

[authorized commercial use of a person's name or likeness. 

>w, as broadcasters, we routinely face decisions 

>ncerning copyright and privacy. 

We take our role in covering news events and 

reducing balanced programming very seriously, especially 

L those instances which require us to weigh one's right to 

rivacy against the public's right to know. As users of 

rogramming, we must first obtain proper licenses to 

roadcast our music and video. 

As program originators, we move quickly to 

snnsylvania's courts under the right of publicity to stop 

ly attempt by another to use our programming or our 

iployee's persona for commercial gain without our 

srmission. 

By codifying these rights under common law, 

lis Committee has the difficult task of balancing the 
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ght of publicity against the constitutional right 

forded a free news media. As gatherers and reporters of 

ws, public affairs, sports, informational and 

tertainment programming, we appreciate Representative 

airs' sincere efforts to provide an exception for the 

ws media in the legislation before us. 

We are concerned, though, about the impact of 

is legislation on broadcasters. Specifically, we're 

ncerned about the need to meet the test of bona fide, 

rrent, and legitimate in order to secure exemption from 

e amendment. 

Proving that a broadcast is bona fide, 

rrent, or legitimate is a test that's open to the widest 

interpretations. For example, as we celebrated coming 

ito the year 2000, broadcasters aired video and audio 

ogramming of many events of the past century, programming 

saling with the serious matters such as natural disasters, 

irs, assassinations, as well as the programming dealing 

th the lighter side of life, including fashions and 

>res. 

Who is to judge whether such programming is 

»na fide, current, or legitimate? We're concerned that 

Lis legislation might risk our producers and force them to 

unpromise or cancel programming rather than face financial 

>ss, personal entanglement, and litigation. 
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Because so much of our programming depicts the 

tions of people and the consequences of those actions, we 

lieve it would be impossible to obtain consent from the 

propriate representative of each and every person 

picted in our programming. 

Therefore, we respectfully request that the 

mmittee delete Subsection (c)(1) as written and instead 

empt all forms of media from any requirements of previous 

nsent whenever someone's persona appears in a 

ncommercial use of any news, public affairs, sports, 

formational or entertainment programming. 

The test of bona fide, current, or legitimate 

too broad and does not provide the protection we believe 

u intend to extend to the news media. We also ask that 

e Committee change the wording in Subsection (c)(3) which 

empts photographs to include video and audio coverage in 

s exception. 

Otherwise, a newspaper's coverage of a public 

ent by a photograph might be exempt, whereas a broadcast 

ilevision station's coverage may not. We urge you to 

insider the news media's First Amendment protection in any 

ition you take to address the unauthorized commercial use 

: a name or likeness. 

We urge you not to report H.B. 1980 as it's 

esently written, but we do welcome the opportunity to 
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•rk with you in addressing the delicate balance between 

Le First Amendment and the legislation before you. Thank 

>u very much for that opportunity. And I'll field any 

estions if I can. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: We thank you for your 

stimony and the concerns that you raised. And do you 

ive any experience with the Ohio statute or the California 

atute or Florida statute? 

MR. WYCKOFF: I'm familiar with the Ohio 

atute. And it does provide a broad exemption. A couple 

Lings, though. In our previous testimony, we talked about 

ilebrity status. I don't see any definition of that term 

L the legislation before us. 

And our question — our concerns come down to 

ly commercial exploitation. We obviously are very 

snsitive to that. We work very hard to protect the 

ursona of our celebrities at our stations, obviously. 

id — but this — this is very broad, this bill, because 

: talks about any citizen, any person who views themselves 

L a television program or whatever could have access to 

te statute and claim my right as a person — I may not be 

celebrity; but if I'm use for some commercial gain, there 

:e questions. 

In our industry, all our programming is 

;signed to get as large a possible audience as possible to 
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ew our programming or to listen to our programming. So 

ten is everything that we do a commercial venture? Or are 

: specifically speaking about our 10-second, 30-second, 

-second paid-for advertisements, whether they have to go 

• a deceased person or their rightful heirs in 

tertainment programming? 

Or what happens when someone is parodied on a 

Ik show or any of these type of things? There's a lot 

at goes into it. I think the motion picture people have 

t upon a problem — and I think the news people will as 

ill — as to the breadth of what we're facing here today. 

And that's what we look forward to working 

th you and Representative Stairs on this to try and 

ghten it up to achieve the goals that you want to as far 

i commercial exploitation. Joe Paterno, Arnold Palmer and 

ir industries are very close and good friends. 

The last thing we would do is, you know, when 

i run our commercials, if it highlights Arnold Palmer, 

rust us, there are contracts where he has been taken into, 

>u know, his people have been discussed and proper 

ithority has been given. 

We don't — we're more concerned about our 

ogramming that's entertainment in nature where we go back 

id we show high school athletes. We go back and we show 

sople in the — in the area. Is that commercial 
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ploitation? And that's what we're — we're worried 

out. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you very much. 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: I think you've raised 

me great concerns, legitimate concerns. And I think the 

mmittee will work hard to work through them. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Counsel Preski. 

MR. PRESKI: Again, I agree with 

presentative Dermody. We use celebrity because you can 

t your hands around it and everybody knows what it is. 

t obviously, the bill goes further. Just a couple 

sneral questions. 

I mean, it seems that you agree with the 

dlosophy behind the bill, but you don't want to take 

imebody's image or picture wherever it's been captured and 

ten because computers are so good now and we're able to 

ike that image and digitize it into something else and 

ien have that person hawk a product. 

I think I got from your testimony that you 

free that you think that that's improper. But the concern 

lat you raised is if you have a picture of the high school 

:hlete who breaks the tackle and goes for the 50 yards, 

ten you then don't have to secure all the approvals from 

tern to do that because you might run that as part of a 

romo for your news or for a high school sports show. 
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And obviously, your purpose in doing that is 

iumercial revenue for the broadcaster. What I'm trying to 

y is I guess that I see the distinction. My question is 

is: When we look at this bill and we tighten it up, it 

ems pretty clear that everybody — although, they 

ven't said it so far — understands what advertising is 

d what advertising is not. 

Do you think that there's a definition of 

vertising out there that encompasses what Representative 

airs is after and then basically exempts everything else 

ere we don't have to get into all these detailed issues 

what is news, what is not news, what is bona fide, what 

legitimate, what is current? 

It seems that if we're able to identify what 

vertising is and is not, that that might take care of the 

ole problem. 

MR. WYCKOFF: Well, I guess the definition of 

vertising is whether that message is paid for or not. 

t any time you try and — and that's why I widely respect 

>ur efforts to put to paper any rule. Any time someone 

ies to — to provide guidelines or something, it's not 

sy to draft something that then will stand the test 

— nothing's going to be easy, obviously. 

Whether we limit it to a paid message, that 

ght be where we would view our commercials are, quote, We 
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e paid. It says, "Sponsored by", "Paid for by", or it's 

ear that it's a McDonald's commercial or — or something 

that effect. 

But our entertainment programming and the rest 

pay producers, we pay the movie studios. We enter into 

ntracts where people are legitimate, who represent 

hletes and celebrities. But we're more concerned about 

w are you going to write something that will stop 

meone, just a member of the public who says I was seen or 

was depicted in this or that, from challenging us. 

And then — and there are — I mean, let's 

ce it, the court cases in Pennsylvania do provide people 

th a right of avenue today. What you're doing is 

difying what the common law states. But we'd be glad to 

>rk and use Ohio or California as an example clearly. 

MR. PRESKI: My last question is this, is that 

ten you send a camera crew out, one of your broadcasters, 

id they come back with a tape, it's the broadcaster's 

•sition that that tape is owned by whoever sent them out, 

•rrect? 

If Channel 3, 6, 10 in Philadelphia sends a 

unera crew out, when they come back with the tape, it's 

tannel 3, 6 or 10's view that that tape is owned by them; 

's not anybody else's; it's not, you know, subject to 

ivthing else? 

TROUTMAN REPORTING SERVICE 
(570) 622-6850 



41 
MR. WYCKOFF: No. That tape would be owned by 

e television station. 

MR. PRESKI: Who shot it? 

MR. WYCKOFF: Who shot it or the radio station 

o covered an event or whatever. But use of that property 

en comes into question, how we're going to use it and 

at clearances we have. Many times in our programming, we 

t releases from people who appear. 

But as the motion picture industry stated this 

>rning, many times going back historically, it's 

[possible to do. I wouldn't want to have to go after 26 

drs. And the 26th one realized that the first 25 have 

gned off. And now if you want me to sign off, you're 

dng to pay me; and this is what you're going to pay me. 

There's a lot of delay. There's litigation. 

lere's, you know — so you've hit an area. And the 

iternet, I mean, I wouldn't even begin to think 

tout — I'm sure Coach Paterno is very concerned about his 

.keness being used in an unauthorized — I would not want 

i go by a grocery store and see the stand-up of coach 

Lterno, you know. 

And it says, Kick into the fall season, 

tatever. I mean, no one should have the right to 

Mmmercially exploit his persona. And I think your goals 

:e well-placed. And we'll work with you on achieving 
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;at. 

We just are concerned that we're going to be 

agged in as, you know, unfortunate bystanders and that 

11 impede our ability to serve our audience, be it 

trough entertainment, news, information, or public affairs 

ogramming, which I don't think is where you want to go. 

at's not your goal. 

MR. PRESKI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Representative Stairs. 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: Yes. Thank you, Mr. 

[airman. Being the Chairman of the Education Committee, I 

ought we had all the controversial and all the difficult 

icisions to make in our committee; but I see the Judiciary 

not without controversy also. 

So when I introduced the legislation, I, you 

LOW, I just out of simplistic hope that we could, you 

tow, protect people from being exploited, particularly 

sople that we are very proud of and we hold in high 

teem. And little did I realize that it's not that 

jnple. 

And so it's not my intent to, you know, 

event the media from, you know, enlightening people and 

dng educational and presenting news. And I don't want 

>, you know, to hinder you from doing that because I think 

! all value the First Amendment rights. 

TROUTMAN REPORTING SERVICE 
(570) 622-6850 



43 
And certainly, your role in — is not only 

tertaining us but also in enriching us and enlightening 

So I would hope, as in many pieces of legislation 

at's introduced, we have an intent and also — but that 

tent is — sometimes is vague. Or I mean, it's 

terpreted differently by different people. 

And it's — it's very encompassing to many 

ntroversial parts. So I would hope that as this 

gislation progresses, that we can certainly work out 

ese differences. And in Pennsylvania, we'll indeed have 

— a legislation to protect — protect our citizens 

lether they are alive or they're deceased. 

So I hope we can — I'm more than cooperative 

» work with you. Certainly, we can — 

MR. WYCKOFF: Thank you. 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: We have a very strong 

iginning. And there's no reason why we can't sit down and 

>rk things out, which we — which we do very well in 

Lrrisburg most times. Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Yeah. I would just — I 

»uld just mention one observation. You know, every time a 

.ece of legislation is considered or there's hearings, you 

LOW, there's always the hypothetical of "what if." And I 

>n't — and I think that happens with every bill. 

And what we'll need to do is sit down and say, 
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ill, you know, we're not going to cover every possible 

ain scheme that someone may come up with, I mean, as 

iciety progresses. But I think we'll be able to come up 

id address something that will cover 99 percent of the 

.tuations and hopefully that everybody is comfortable 

th. 

But, you know, we never cover every 

pothetical situation that someone can think of as we 

oceed through life. So, you know, I think that we're 

»re than willing to sit down with you. And I think we'll 

.1 need to be happy with the final result. 

MR. WYCKOFF: Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you. The next 

idividual to provide testimony to the Committee is Charles 

illagher from the Reading Eagle. And he's here on behalf 

: the Pennsylvania Newspaper Association. 

MR. GALLAGHER: Good morning. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Good morning. 

MR. GALLAGHER: As you indicated, sir, I'm 

ideed Charles Gallagher. I use Chuck. And I'm Managing 

litor of the Reading Eagle and the Reading Times in 

sading, Pennsylvania. I appreciate the opportunity to 

resent the Pennsylvania Newspaper Association's position 

i House Bill 1980 — I bear with you as I read from the 

:ript that you're all also reading with me — the proposed 
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dicial Code amendment prohibiting the public use for 

ade, commercial or advertising purposes of the name, 

rtrait, photograph or other likeness of any natural 

rson without expressed written or oral consent. 

The Pennsylvania Newspaper Association, PNA, 

cognizes and appreciates Representative Jess Stairs' 

terest in protecting a person's name or likeness from the 

authorized use in the commercial or advertising context. 

wever, PNA and its more than 220 newspaper members have a 

11-founded concern that certain aspects of this proposed 

gislation would inhibit news gathering and free 

pression. 

The right of an individual to control the use 

: his name and likeness in the commercial marketplace is 

iportant, but it is not more important than protecting the 

indamental constitutional right of free expression in the 

rketplace of ideas. 

During the last century, the common law, 

ideral courts, approximately 16 other state legislatures 

id legal scholars came to recognize the individual's right 

> protect against the unauthorized appropriation or 

:ploitation of name and likeness by promoters of 

immercial products and services. 

Whether its rubric is the right of publicity 

: the right of privacy, a well-settled legal doctrine 
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ists under which individuals are able to prevent the 

authorized commercial exploitation of their names, 

kenesses and, in some jurisdictions, other personal 

tributes such as a nickname, voice or distinctive 

rsona. 

For more than 61 years, Pennsylvania courts 

ve recognized a right to privacy that embraces the 

authorized commercial appropriation of name and likeness 

d provided a cause of action for any person who was 

maged by such conduct. 

The common law principle recognized by 

nnsylvania's court does no violence to the fundamental 

ghts of free expression guaranteed by the First Amendment 

d Article I, Section 7 of the Pennsylvania Constitution. 

the General Assembly finds it necessary after so many 

ars to codify this common law rights of privacy, it 

ould follow the example of the common law and avoid 

duly burdening the rights of free speech and free press. 

PNA acknowledges that House Bill 1980 contains 

exemption that recognizes the imperative of preserving 

ghts of free expression. That exemption at proposed 

ction 8313(c)(1) makes the bill's prohibition against 

authorized appropriation and the related cause of action 

applicable to the publication, printing, display, or use 

the name or likeness of any natural person in any 
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wspaper, magazine, books, news broadcast or telecast, or 

her news media or publication as part of any bona fide 

iws report or presentation having a current and legitimate 

iblic interest and where such names or likeness is not 

led for advertising purpose. 

In spite of the draftsman's apparent intent, 

ds section, especially the phrase "bona fide news report 

- presentation having a current and legitimate public 

iterest", will have the effect — chilling effect of 

irdening free expression in this state, for the exemption 

trees any author or publisher who would use the name or 

.keness of a person, living or dead, to first assure 

:self that that use is current, newsworthy, and of 

igitimate public interest, as well as noncommercial. 

Even worse, the exemption puts a court, an arm 

: the government, in the position of having to make 

jnilar judgments regarding the content of speech whenever 

ie exemption becomes an issue of litigation. If I may, if 

>u could place yourself in my position for a moment and 

sflect on the impact of the bill's language. 

The law may not affect the job of editing hard 

iws; for example, national, state, local, public affairs, 

sonomics or foreign relations, for a daily newspaper such 

t mine. But what about sports, entertainment, life-style 

: community affairs reporting? 
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The bill would require me to decide on a daily 

sis whether a court would defer with my judgment — would 

ffer with my judgment and the judgment of other editors 

at certain stories of these categories meet the criteria 

: bona fide, current, and of legitimate public interest, 

it to mention noncommercial. 

Most newspapers, including mine, publish "year 

L review." If I can show a few examples to you at this 

dnt. And I'm not suggesting that any of the persona we 

spicted at the end of this millennium such as da Vinci or 

iraham Lincoln or whatever would be there. 

But if we were to take this and take a look at 

ie year in review in sports, the people from our county, 

srks County, such as Betsy King, who is now in the LPGA 

ill of Fame; Donyell Marshall, who's playing out in 

ilifornia with the NBA; Kerry Collins, also one of Mr. 

iterno's products now with the Giants; Carl Furillo, who 

i a native of our area, if we were to take all those and 

it them here on this particular thing, do a year in review 

>llow-up on them, those are the kinds of things that we'd 

t concerned with. 

And where am I now? The bill would require me 

> decide on that, whether or not that is a public 

iterest. Most newspapers, including mine as I said, do 

ie year in review. We publish stories highlighting 
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niversaries of notable events such as the founding of a 

cal business or the advent of a community institution. 

Are feature stories such as those bona fide 

ws reports? Are they current? Are they of legitimate 

terest? Berks County residents are justifiably proud of 

eir high school athletes, as I said, and then to achieve 

the college and professional level. We enjoy extolling 

at they have done, where they've gone. 

Is a story of that nature a bona fide news 

port protected by the consent requirements of H.B. 1980? 

A has a justifiable concern that H.B. 190 — 1980, 

ither, would force editors such as me to be very cautious 

tout publishing stories and features that do not concern 

eaking news. 

When in doubt about the effects of the law, an 

Litor would be forced to decide between obtaining the 

msent of the person or persons named or pictured in the 

ory or killing the story. Given the exigencies of daily 

turnalism, I'm afraid that all too often, Bill 1980's 

feet would be to inhibit the publication of stories or, 

the very least, dictate the content of stories. 

Ultimately, H.B. 1980 would chill the exchange 

: information and ideas in the public forum. I happen to 

link that every newspaper such as mine publishes bona fide 

sws; it is current and legitimate in public interest. But 
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insider for a moment the impact of the bill on a 

dversity, charitable organization, or community group 

iat publishes a newsletter for a private audience, for 

udents, faculty and alumni. 

Is a story about a fund-raising event or 

stinguished graduate's career accomplishments a bona fide 

iws report and not advertising, considering that one of 

e newsletter's primary purposes is to promote the 

ganization and encourage financial donations? 

Is the story of current and legitimate 

iterest given the limited audience and the private status 

: the subject of the story? In short, the chilling effect 

i news gathering that this bill could produce should be a 

itter of great concern to this Committee and to the entire 

sneral Assembly. 

Today, approximately 16 states have enacted 

atutes recognizing the right to publicity. In a number 

: these states, including Texas, California, Tennessee and 

do, the statute clearly differentiates between commercial 

id news publications and exempts all forms of news media 

:om the consent to use requirements stipulated in the 

:atute when a name, voice, signature, photograph, or 

.keness is used in connection with any news, public 

:fairs, or sports broadcast or account or any political 

unpaign. 
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These states do not require publishers to 

tablish that their stories are bona fide news reports or 

rrent and legitimate public interest. In sharp 

stinction to these sister states, H.B. 1980 invites a 

ist of the legitimacy of news gathering and in fact 

[fringes on the First Amendment rights of the news media 

d the public at large. 

Additionally, states, including California, 

cognize the owners and employers of any medium used for 

Ivertising including newspapers should not be held legally 

able for an advertisement unless it can be established 

at they had knowledge of the unauthorized use of a 

irson's name or likeness. 

These states have wisely recognized that 

Ivertisers are principally responsible for the content of 

Ivertising and that newspapers rarely have the ability or 

me to verify that an advertiser obtained consent from 

imeone depicted or named in advertising copy. 

Based on these practical constraints, a 

iwspaper has only enough time to get verbal assurance that 

ie advertiser obtain the consent of the person named or 

town in the advertisement. PNA and its members 

sspectfully urge you not to report House Bill 1980 in its 

resent form. 

Rather, we urge this Committee to consider 
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[A's proposed amendments of the bill that addresses its 

institutional infirmity. Once again, thank you. Thank 

>u for the opportunity to present PNA's views on this 

tigation. And I too would be happy to answer any 

lestions you may have. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you very much. Do 

t have copies of your proposed amendments? 

MR. GALLAGHER: I believe they do. Do they 

•t? Yes, you do. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you very much. Are 

lere any — 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: The only thing I would 

Ldr when — certainly, when you present the amendments to 

t, we'd like to look at those. And certainly, as this 

.11 moves, we certainly would like to see those and work 

.th you as we develop an even better bill. 

MR. GALLAGHER: I appreciate it. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you very much for 

>ur testimony. 

MR. GALLAGHER: Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: And the next individual to 

rovide testimony to the Committee, John Oney, Esquire. He 

i from the International Management Group. 

MR. ONEY: Chairman Clark, ladies and 

sntlemen, I am pleased to be here today to speak on House 
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11 1980. I'm employed by International Management Group 

IMG. We're a company located in Cleveland, Ohio. Our 

mpany has served as agent and representative for Arnold 

Inter since the beginning of his career when he first 

rned pro. 

I've had the honor and pleasure of working for 

nold since 1977. I work in the legal department of 

ternational Management Group. My career has been focused 

intellectual property. I've been involved in 

ademarks, copyrights, right of publicity matters since 

77 not only on behalf of Arnold Palmer but also on behalf 

a very wide range of other athletes and celebrities. 

Let's see. Joe Montana, Rod Laver, Billie 

an King, at the moment Tiger Woods, also tennis players 

orn Borg, Pete Sampras and a wide, wide range of athletes 

o are human beings. I've faced in that time period a 

de array of problems that come down the road for athletes 

their careers. 

Obviously, it's a matter that's important to 

hletes across the board. Mr. Palmer has — wanted to be 

re today. His schedule didn't permit him to be here to 

eak on behalf of the bill. So I'm here in his stead. I 

uld like to say that this type of bill is very important 

r athletes and artists and entertainers. 

It is — it is a matter of contention in 
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ates across the country. Certainly, California has been 

lead state, New York, Florida. A great many states have 

en the need to have this kind of legislation to maintain 

balance between the — the producers of advertising of 

oducts on the one hand and the athletes and the 

tertainers on the other. 

So you have a situation which mirrors in some 

y labor and management in the athletics and entertainment 

eld. We — we are speaking in favor of the bill. We 

lieve that — I believe that there's not a great need to 

• into detail on the need for this bill. 

Even individuals who have spoken earlier 

king for changes in the bill have spoke about the general 

sed for this type of legislation to protect against 

[authorized commercial exploitation of athletes. And I 

link there's a general consensus on that — on that view. 

We — we have seen — and here I'd like to 

ve kind of a background for the Committee on what this 

ibject looks like from the side of the athlete or the 

itertainer. There are two sides to the — to the picture. 

le side is the commercial side, that the athlete is being 

iked to use — to allow others to use his name and 

.keness in advertising Kellogg's Corn Flakes, to use his 

mie and likeness to advertise a golf tournament in which 

s's going to participate, a wide range of activities that 
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e profit making, compensated activities for that 

dividual. 

That's one side that we look at on behalf of 

nagement for Arnold Palmer, management for other 

hletes. You want to maximize income, and you want to do 

e right thing. The other very important side of 

e — of the management of this subject matter on behalf 

the athletes is that that person has an image. 

They have their own personal moral feelings. 

ey have their own religious beliefs. They have a 

fetime in which they've interacted with every — everyone 

ross the board. They have the same feelings as human 

ings, that any of us in this room have. 

And they often want to see those personal 

liefs carried through into the way they are portrayed in 

e media and in commercial activities. We have — we have 

ny athletes who refuse to be involved in advertising for 

coholic beverages. 

We have athletes — years ago people stopped 

ing any arrangements for tobacco products. We have 

ople who do not want to be involved in any gambling. 

hammad Ali, for example, is a Muslim. And he wants that 

rried through into the way he is portrayed in the media. 

He could not — no one could use him for 

Ivertising barbecue sauce that's going to be used to 
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rbecue pork and so forth. So part of our job is 

•mmercial. The other part of the job is to safeguard and 

otect, as it were, the human rights of that athlete. 

That human being doesn't want to be portrayed 

L a way that's false to the public. That is why when we 

ceive proposals — and I've gotten — we get these every 

y — to have this athlete or that athlete show up to be 

>ed in a movie, to be — his image or whatever to be used 

i a movie or a television program, television cartoon, a 

isic video, I mean, a wide variety of products, a wide 

iriety of audiovisual products, we look at the context in 

ticn that person is going to be used. 

How is Tiger Woods going to be portrayed in a 

irticular movie, in a particular scene? How is Arnold 

timer going to be shown interacting with people in a — in 

particular proposed movie or a television program? We 

art to look at that. 

What is he going to say? How is he going to 

iteract? Because we're very interested in protecting his 

tputation, his — carrying through his moral beliefs. 

:'s not about money. It's about how he's portrayed. The 

.11 as it's currently proposed we believe gives terrific 

:otection to both areas that I'm speaking about. 

I think that there's some possibility of 

>oking at the description of the exclusion for First 
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tendment to see if there's a way to give some comfort to 

te people who are in the newspaper business, the magazine 

isiness, people who are out there every day on the battle 

.ne producing magazine articles, newspaper articles. They 

sed some assurance. 

Where we have a fear in looking at 

le — looking at the proposed amendments is that the other 

lendments proposed by MPA effectively amount to an 

:ception which is larger than the bill itself. The 

:ception will allow Arnold Palmer to be used in a music 

.deo without our having the ability to say, Wait a minute. 

lat's in that music video? What's the Arnold Palmer image 

>ing to be doing in that music video? What's the music 

ihind the music video? 

And we know, as the Chairman spoke about 

irlier, technology is rushing ahead of us. Technology is 

iking it possible to lift the image of Arnold Palmer out 

: a recorded golf tournament, to lift his image out and 

>ve it and do whatever you would like to do with it. 

So unless we have this kind of protection for 

mold Palmer, for Joe Paterno, for Fred Rogers, for others 

io are resident in this state, it opens up the danger that 

>u'll see Joe Paterno showing up as a regular character in 

30-minute sitcom produced in New York or Los Angeles. 

And Joe will be sitting back going, How did 
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ey do that? No one asked me. This is the danger. This 

the problem. It's an area and an issue which has become 

re important as media has built up, as money in the 

tertainment industry has exploded. 

It's a matter of tremendous importance to 

hletes. And it's a tremendous importance to fans, fans 

Joe Paterno, fans of Arnold Palmer. I think you would 

1 be very shocked if you saw Arnold showing up in a — in 

rap music video. 

People would come up to Arnold and say, How 

uld you have allowed that? And he'll have to say, Well, 

couldn't stop it. I don't think anybody wants to be in 

at position. I do have some — some suggested amendments 

» the — to the bill in its current form, which are 

ilatively minor. 

And I think I would refer you to those if we 

in save some time of the Committee and others present. 

r desire is to have a bill and to see a bill enacted in 

ds state which is consistent with other legislation in 

her states. This legislation is consistent with Florida. 

The suggested amendment is, as far as I know, 

it a part of the California legislation. I would strongly 

ge the Committee to keep the bill here in Pennsylvania 

insistent and on a par with similar legislation in 

iportant states like Florida, California, Illinois, 
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diana, et cetera. 

So I'd like to conclude my remarks, open this 

i to questions, and once again thank the Committee on 

half of — of an excellent golfer and a man who 

ves — loves his state and has lived here his whole life, 

ways comes back here and is never going to leave. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you very much for 

ur testimony. And we all regret that Mr. Palmer's 

hedule didn't permit him to be with us today, but he 

rtainly has an open invitation to come to Hershey and 

ay our great golf courses any day he'd like. 

You touched on one thing that I was concerned 

out earlier, is with the John Wayne — 

MR. ONEY: Right. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: — selling beer and, you 

ow, how I guess John Wayne completely and absolutely gave 

1 his rights to that motion picture and then them having 

elusive rights of that, could do with it what they 

nted, which may very well impinge on — on what his heirs 

•uld like him to be depicted as, you know, not selling 

ier, so to speak. Is that — 

MR. ONEY: I don't think that that's an 

curate analysis of the way that these contracts work. 

ve done contracts like this for some of our clients to 

ipear in — in movies or other productions of that nature. 
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d we make — I make this analysis every day when we look 

advertisers or others who are coming to us and wanting 

use footage. 

And the analysis is basically the following: 

ere are two rights that are owned. One is the copyright 

the — in the footage. And for a John Wayne movie, that 

pyright would be owned by perhaps the studio that 

oduced the movie. So they own the copyright and the 

otage. 

The other right owned is the right of 

blicity of John Wayne. And those rights would now be 

ned by his estate. So if we were to substitute Arnold 

lmer in place of this analysis, there are people who come 

us now, they want to use footage of Arnold when he was 

the Masters. 

And that footage would be owned by some 

pyright owner, whoever sent the cameraman there to do the 

lining. The other rights are the rights of Arnold Palmer. 

they come to us. And we say, Well, how would you like 

use the footage? And we give permission or not on 

half of Arnold Palmer, which is his right of publicity. 

On the other hand, we say to them, Okay. 

u've got to be sure that you get permission from the 

pyright owner of that footage. So when the producer of 

e material has those two permissions, then they can go 
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ead; and they're free to use what they'd like to use. 

That's an instance where John Wayne's estate 

reed to the footage being used in that way. So the same 

true of still photographs where you have a single 

otograph taken by a sports photographer. That copyright 

11 be owned by one party, and the athlete or the 

lebrity will own his personal rights. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: So that's already taken 

re of? 

MR. ONEY: That's already taken care of. It 

rks every day. People come and ask for permission. And 

's been operating smoothly for residents of all sorts of 

her states and seems to work well. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Also, if I could draw on 

me of your experience. Have you ever had any problems 

th newspapers or TV broadcasts or news programs as far as 

pinging on a celebrity's right? 

MR. ONEY: I — in 22 years, I think we only 

jected to one newspaper. Only once in the years that 

ve been representing hundreds of clients, many, many 

lfers, tennis players. Only once. And that — that one 

me was a newspaper that took a full page of their sports 

ction, and they reprinted 10,000 copies. 

And they put it in a giant plague, and they 

re selling it at the entrance to the golf tournament. So 

^ _ _ 
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at was a newspaper that kind of went into the business of 

king memorabilia. Aside from that example, we've never 

ne it. We never raised any claim against any newspaper 

>r any matter that I can remember. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: So that wasn't part of 

eir — of their newspaper function, so to speak, of 

porting the news — 

MR. ONEY: That's right. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: — and reporting sports or 

oadcasting sports? 

MR. ONEY: That's right. Our — let me just 

y on that subject that — that we are very, you know, we 

e managing our athletes. Our athletes like to be covered 

i the news media. The more they're covered — 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: I would think so, yes. 

MR. ONEY: — the happier they are. They 

•n't want to bring claims against newspapers. They want 

» be friends with newspapers. And so it takes a lot — I 

sail, believe me, I got to tell you, it takes a lot before 

s would ever encourage an athlete to argue with the guy 

to's the editor of the sports section that reports on our 

.ient. 

So the fact is, we have — we have very little 

icentive or interest and our clients have zero incentive 

: interest in arguing with — with the news media, the 
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orts reporters. You know, they get mad about somebody 

id something about them on the sports pages but 

t — not on this subject matter. Believe me. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: And I didn't think you 

uld object if Mr. Gallagher's Reading Times depicted 

nold Palmer there with the athlete of the century column 

: the front of his newspaper. 

MR. ONEY: Well, again, that's — at the end 

the year, when you have the annual review of that year, 

tat's a current news story. And at that time, it's 

rrent as of that moment that you're reviewing the year, 

iich is something that, again, we're terribly happy to see 

tat — see that done. We've never had any problem. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Have you ever had any 

oblem with — I watch A & E Biography. And sometimes 

iey — however they do that, they depict the good side and 

ie bad side. Is there — is there a problem with how they 

it those programs together and how they — did they need 

msents or, you know, that's — 

MR. ONEY: I would — let me give you the 

lalysis that we go through and which is the following: 

id I would say that the analysis started back before media 

:ploded. And our analysis goes back to the days when 

;int media was all there was. And you had books and 

Lgazines and newspapers, and that's kind of all the people 

, 
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oked at. 

And our analysis is that if an author wants to 

ite a book about Arnold Palmer and write his — his 

ography or tell a story about — about him or about what 

was like, what happened with him at the Masters, you 

ow, to give an account, that that's protected by the 

rst Amendment; that's a truthful telling of events which 

ppened in this world; and that anyone — any publisher 

d author is free to write at length in a factual way 

out the events of his life. 

Now, if you simply change the media to a 

Revision documentary as you described, the analysis 

esn't change. It's still a program about the life of 

nold Palmer. And usually, we don't even — we aren't 

en asked. Producers who produce this don't bother to ask 

cause they know it's protected by the First Amendment. 

If they ask us, we always tell them go right 

Lead because what you're doing is telling a true store. 

iw, the other end of the extreme is if somebody wants to 

ite a book and — or produce a television production and 

iey want to put Arnold Palmer in it and they want to make 

ja a character where suddenly he's an undercover agent for 

ie CIA and he's spying for the CIA when he goes to foreign 

>lf tournaments, then our analysis is you're not telling 

ie truth anymore. You're making things up. It's totally 
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.ctional. You're putting him into a fictional invented 

mtext. 

Yeah, you need permission. You need 

trmission because not only does that implicate his 

nomercial interests, again, it implicates his personal 

unan side of him. Something like that could suggest that 

! used drugs. It could suggest anything that might 

> — reflect badly on him. 

We think that that producer should get 

tproval. He should have to come to Arnold Palmer and get 

tproval of how they want to use him in an invented 

>ntext. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: But if there was a film 

.ip — and heaven forbid this would happen — that they 

>uld have a film clip of Arnold throwing a club, why, that 

mid make it into A & E Biography without objection? 

MR. ONEY: Yes, it could if it did happen. 

id believe me, there's plenty of athletes who have done 

>me things that they wish there hadn't been any cameras 

round when they did it. John McEnroe is maybe one of the 

sw who is still unapologetic about that. 

John doesn't worry about what he's said or 

me. But if it did happen and a camera captured it, it's 

matter of public record. And the First Amendment freely 

irmits that to be broadcast. 
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CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Are you familiar with the 

mmon law in Pennsylvania? And some previous people have 

stified that that might be adequate or that that has been 

veloped and is well-established. Would you care to 

mment on that versus, you know, trying to put this in 

me kind of codified form? 

MR. ONEY: I think that as a general 

servation, the common law in most states has been 

asonably supportive of the interests that we are 

ncerned about. If this legislation was never enacted and 

we only fell back on the common law, I think there would 

— there would be some concerns. 

It would not be a terrible tragedy. On the 

her hand, I think that having the legislation is very 

sirable. Part of the — the open areas are posthumous 

ghts. It's open to question what posthumous rights 

1st, whether a person who dies who is a resident here 

uld truly be protected. 

It's open to question whether nonresidents 

uld be protected in the state, which is — which is 

mething to be concerned about for the legislature. You 

n't want Pennsylvania to become a haven for infringers 

ere if you're a Pennsylvania company, it's open season on 

ery celebrity as long as they don't live in Pennsylvania 

they didn't die in Pennsylvania. 
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You don't want to be in that position either. 

I think on balance, the trend in America is for states 

adopt reasonable balanced bills. And I think overall, 

would be beneficial for Pennsylvania. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Are you satisfied with 

io's law? 

MR. ONEY: Not satisfied at all, no. No. The 

ceptions that are in the bill are, frankly, shocking. 

d I'm — as an Ohio resident, I'm concerned. I'm very 

ncerned because I'm thinking about — I'm thinking about 

hn Glenn, thinking about Neil Armstrong. Those men are 

t clients of our firm. 

I know, for example, that Neil Armstrong 

ring his life has been absolutely adamant that he not 

mmercialize his name and image. He has never permitted 

s name or image to be commercialized. And during his 

fetime, he's been able to enforce that because he 

s — he does have rights under the common law in the 

ate of Ohio. 

I'm concerned that once he is no longer on the 

ene, once he passes on, that the Ohio statute will allow 

vies about him, television programs, a wide exploitation 

his — of his image after his death in a way that isn't 

ssible prior to his death. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Is there a particular 
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ate law that you are comfortable with and feel that 

at's good as far as your industry? 

MR. ONEY: I think that the Committee's 

lection of Florida is an excellent — excellent choice. 

orida is a state that has, on the one hand, a lot of 

hletes and entertainers, celebrities resident there. It 

so has a lot of production facilities. Studios have 

oduction facilities at Orlando. 

It is an area that there has been a balancing, 

i I say. The California statute itself, which I think 

>es not contain this language, is quite a balanced — a 

ich more balanced legislation. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Thank you. Are there — 

REPRESENTATIVE DERMODY: I have no questions. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Representative Stairs. 

REPRESENTATIVE STAIRS: Yes. Mr. Oney, 

Liking about athletes, certainly they are in this bill. 

it, you know, we talk about Arnie Palmer in Latrobe. A 

.assmate of Mr. Palmer's is Fred Rogers. And of course, 

lose of us who used to watch Fred Rogers and still do on 

r on Mr. Rogers' Neighborhood and so forth, you know, he 

is an image that's very true. 

And it's very, very child-centered, very 

>ving. And it's something I think we all admire in the 

[dividual. But, you know, I can imagine that if there 
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>uld ever be a time — and heaven forbid that would be 

le case — that some, you know, unscrupulous individuals 

- groups exploited his image with anti-children's, you 

LOW, advertisement or literature. 

And it would be very, you know, it would be 

!ry traumatic to his memory that this would happen. So 

:'s not just athletes that we're talking about. I can 

lagine even clergy, even politicians that have a lifetime 

: caring and giving to their community and to their 

tmmonwealth that in some way be depicted later on in 

Lvertising or so forth that would be certainly detrimental 

>t only to them but to the Commonwealth. 

So I would hope that we can, you know, 

srtainly move this. And, you know, current event 

[formation, as Mr. Oney mentioned, you know, at the end of 

ie year or daily newspapers reporting on the events of 

tat area or that — that decade or millennium or so forth, 

lat we just — that, you know, newsworthy is the First 

lendment. 

So it behooves us. If we don't have it 

srfectly very black and white and very clear, then we 

srtainly endeavor to make some changes so that we do have 

ie First Amendment for protection but still protect those 

i our Commonwealth from exploitation, which is really 

iwking of things. 
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And I think that is really a very serious 

ime to their memory. Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Counsel Preski. 

MR. PRESKI: Mr. Oney, I guess one question. 

i point number four of your testimony, you talk — you say 

lis: "We believe the bill should contain the language 

iking it clear that the protection provided under this 

.11 is available both to residents of the state of 

snnsylvania and also to nonresidents. The similar 

igislation recently enacted in the state of Ohio has the 

[fortunate provision that the protection under the 

igislation is only extended to those who are domiciled in 

do at the time of their death." 

With your other three, you've provided us with 

oposed language. You don't seem to do it here. Do you 

ive any proposed language because I don't see in the 

snnsylvania statute proposed by Representative Stairs the 

une kind of domicile requirement or any other kind of 

isidence requirement for the plaintiff or the person who 

rings the action? 

MR. ONEY: Yes. I — when I reviewed the 

igislation — and I apologize. I received it rather late 

Lst week. And I did study it, and there seemed to 

s — it was a little bit questionable in my mind whether 

te legislation already accomplished what is indicated 
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lere. 

And I simply wanted to suggest to the 

immittee that it might be helpful to make it absolutely 

ear, crystal clear that it does apply both to individuals 

to are residents of the state at the time of death and 

so to others who are nonresidents simply to remove an 

ement of uncertainty and thereby reduce potential 

tigation down the road. 

Certainly, one goal here is to have a bill 

iat minimizes litigation and that is just clear and useful 

> citizens in the future. 

MR. PRESKI: As you review this, if you come 

i with language, please let me know. If not, then from 

tat your answer was, I assume we might be able to take 

ire of that simply in the legislative history, in the 

oor debate, or any other kind of discussion on the bill. 

MR. ONEY: I would be pleased to go back and 

sview and see if there's a way to suggest language. 

.ther way I think might be helpful. 

MR. PRESKI: Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: We thank you very much for 

>ur testimony. And as we develop the legislation and the 

Lrious amendments, why, we'll certainly include you in the 

>op and be in touch with you. 

MR. ONEY: Thank you very much, 
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spresentative. Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: The next individual to 

sstify to the Committee is Mr. John V.R. Bull. He is with 

le Philadelphia Inquirer and represents the Pennsylvania 

>ciety of Newspaper Editors, the First Amendment 

>alition, the Philadelphia Chapter of the Society of 

rofessional Journalists, and A.P. Managing Editors. 

tlcome. 

MR. BULL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. As my 

stterhead says, I'm assistant to the editor of the 

iguirer. But I would like to emphasize for you that I am 

>t here representing my newspaper. I give you that 

>sition that I have only for identification purposes. 

I am here representing the four organizations, 

iree of them statewide, one of them regional, which I 

Lsted in my prepared testimony. While House Bill 1980 

>pears well-intentioned in our viewpoint, it is not, in 

le view of the Commonwealth's news-gathering 

rganizations, an inspired piece of legislation. 

From our viewpoint, it has serious potential 

>r causing great harm from what we presume are unintended 

>nseguences. We have grave concerns on two levels: 

lilosophical and practical. Philosophically, our main 

>rry is the one you've already heard about before from 

mck Gallagher. 
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And that's over the provision that exempts 

wspapers and presumably broadcasters from liability when 

person's image is used as part of a bona fide news report 

in a presentation having a current and legitimate public 

iterest. They are very wide-ranging, undefined categories 

iat often depend on an individual judgment as to what is 

iws and what is not news. 

And as all of us recognize, what's news for 

ie person may very well not be considered news for 

lother. I hear that every day on the telephone from 

saders who object to a particular story in the paper. And 

itentimes, they call up and they complain. They say it's 

>t news. 

While we understand that this exemption 

•pears to be trying to protect the First Amendment, it 

[fortunately sets up a situation that ultimately would 

squire a judge to determine whether an image used with a 

sport, whether the report is news or not news. 

And as if that were not difficult enough, the 

Ldge would have to decide furthermore whether the story 

LS bona fide news. To us, that scenario is not only scary 

it unconstitutional. Courts should not be in the business 

: deciding what a newspaper, book, or magazine publisher 

tould print or what a television station should broadcast. 

Clearly, there would be a serious chilling 
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feet on the presentation of the news. Moreover, the 

igislation creates an injunctive process whereby a court 

>uld prevent, quote, unauthorized publication, in the 

irds of the bill, which would be an unconstitutionally 

sstrictive order contrary to the judicially guaranteed 

>ctrine of prior restraint which has long held that courts 

mnot prevent a newspaper from publishing a story. 

Furthermore, permitting actions to be brought 

>r an astonishing 40 years after a plaintiff's death is 

ibelievable. Lawyers tell me that there is no analogy in 

>rt law to a 40-year statute of limitations. We 

tderstand that this legislation is prompted by concern 

tat the names of celebrities such as Arnold Palmer and Joe 

Lterno may be capitalized upon for commercial use. 

We understand that. We have no quarrel 

tatsoever. The intent of this legislation is laudable and 

iderstandable. But if that's the intent, we feel this 

igislation is not needed, for celebrities already have in 

le common law ample opportunity to sue for any 

tploitation of their name or image. 

The bill, however, also may extend the right 

> sue to those of us who are not celebrities, to those of 

i who have no obvious property value attached to our names 

: images. We might be able to sue even when our 

lotograph would be used in a clearly innocuous or generic 
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y. 

On the practical side, let me give you a few 

ick examples that may illustrate what worries us. Could 

wspapers still publish weather photos showing people at 

ndom out on the street shielding themselves from the rain 

' an umbrella? 

How about a crowd scene at a 4th of July 

trade or someone — group of people at the State Farm Show 

' some similar public event? Could we as private 

m-celebrity citizens claim commercial exploitation? 

tuld newspapers still publish yesteryears columns without 

iar of a lawsuit? 

Could we publish retrospective stories using 

lotos of the Phillies' 1980 National League team picture 

* the Eagles' team picture that played in the 1981 Super 

wl? What about pictures from the Vietnam War, the 

snnedy assassination, the moon walks, or some of the civil 

.ghts demonstrations of the '60s and '70s, all of which 

icurred within the past 40 years? 

Do we really want to put such historical 

•ages off limits? Could newspapers publish or television 

nations broadcast biographies of people in the news 

resently or in the past without their permission? Mr. 

iey made some references to that. 

I'm not sure that it's as simple a matter as 
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s testimony might suggest. Could newspapers sell 

chival materials such as old photographs? Would those 

ctures still be considered news long after the event they 

picted? Could newspapers still output — still put out 

ekend or entertainment sections with photos of 

tertainers coming to town to give a concert? 

What if the entertainer did not like the image 

blished by the newspaper? Would they have a right to 

e? And what about a newspaper photographer who exhibits 

s or her best work in an art gallery? Can a person whose 

oto appears on the wall of that gallery sue for damages? 

Could the photographer sell his photographs 

thout opening himself to a lawsuit? The common 

nominator to these examples is that each would require a 

urt to determine whether it is a bona fide news report. 

at clearly cannot be in anyone's best interest. 

Resolving these questions would needlessly 

og our court system with cases that should not be there. 

cisions about what is or is not news should be left to 

itors, not judges. We in the news industry strongly urge 

>u to vote against House Bill 1980. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: We thank you very much for 

ur testimony. Are there any — Counsel Preski. 

MR. PRESKI: Mr. Bull, your discussion of 

ior restraint, as we've talked about the bill today, it 
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ems that there might be a move to limit it to only 

mmercials or advertisements. Do you think that that same 

alysis holds true for those types, that this — this 

gislation is — it amounts to almost a prior restraint if 

1 we're talking about is commercial speech or 

vertisements ? 

MR. BULL: I don't think so, no. I mean, see, 

th newspapers, it's much more difficult because we don't 

rticularly publish commercial stories of images. But we 

uld easily get picked up in the fallout from this kind of 

11. I think the basic problem, in addition to deciding 

at is news and what isn't and what's current and what is 

the public interest and all those problems, which are 

ally problematic for us, I think the bigger problem 

— just as big anyway — is that this opens the door 

' what I would call frivolous lawsuits. 

But it might depend upon what is the 

finition also. But I think it would give some incentive 

• people looking for a pot of gold at the end of the 

inbow. And the problem is that for newspapers to fight 

- oppose or contest these liable suits or damage suits on 

erage in this country costs a quarter of a million 

•liars. 

Whether the paper wins or loses, the cost of 

ghting them is an average of a quarter million dollars, 
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ich is absolutely prohibitive for a paper the size of the 

ading Eagle Times. And even for my giant paper, it's a 

unting proposition. 

So there would be a definite chilling effect. 

id this would give some opening to people to sue, who, in 

ir rational thought, wouldn't have a leg to stand on; but 

iey would still be able to sue. 

MR. PRESKI: Thank you. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: I thank you very much for 

>ur testimony. 

MR. BULL: Thanks, Mr. Clark. 

CHAIRPERSON CLARK: And we have two letters 

tat we would like to have introduced into testimony. One 

t from Joseph V. Paterno, the Head Football Coach of Penn 

:ate University; and the other one is from Arnold Palmer. 

> we will add both of those letters, which are in support 

: Representative Stairs' House Bill 1980, into the record 

id will be disseminated with the record. 

With that, that will conclude our testimony 

>r today. It will also conclude the Subcommittee on 

>urts hearing on House Bill 1980. We want to thank 

reryone for coming out today and providing us their 

isight on this important piece of legislation. Thank you 

sry much. 

(Discussion off the record.) 
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CHAIRPERSON CLARK: Excuse me one minute. We 

so have another letter that we would like to put in the 

cord and to be distributed with the testimony, and that 

tter is forthcoming. And that is from Kimberly L. Allman 

th the Recording Industry Association of America. 

And those are comments on her analysis and 

me concerns that that industry has with House Bill 1980. 

ank you. 

(Whereupon, at 11:24 a.m., the hearing 
adjourned.) 

* * * * 
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I hereby certify that the proceedings and 

idence are contained fully and accurately in the notes 

ken by me during the hearing of the within cause and that 

lis is a true and correct transcript of the same. 

JENNIFER P. McGRATH 

Registered Professional Reporter 

' Commission Expires: 
•ril 30, 2001 

INNIFER P. McGRATH, RPR 
0. Box 1383 
id & W. Norwegian Streets 
>ttsville, Pennsylvania 17901 
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